COPY

August 17, 1944

Mr. Albert Pleydell, Commissioner of Purchase, Department of Purchase, 1900 Municipal Building, New York, New York

Dear Mr. Commissioner:

I want to thank you for your kindness and courtesy, extended to me yesterday. My visit with you and Mayor LaGuardia was most enjoyable and I am sure it will prove to be most productive.

In particular, I want to commend to you Mr. Kuhn, who was assigned to drive me to the airport. He was most thoughtful and courteous and even went to the trouble of returning to the airport after it had begun to storm, to see if I might want him to drive me to a train.

Sincerely yours,

H. M. Kilgore

RH/man